
 

 

 

 

Proclamation in Recognition of 
Jason Elkins, Public Works Director of Johnstown 

 

WHEREAS,  on June 19, 2023, Jason Elkins began his role as the Public Works Director for the 

Town of Johnstown, bringing with him a wealth of experience, dedication, and 

leadership to a department essential to the everyday life and long-term growth of our 

community; and 

 

WHEREAS,  the position of Public Works Director is critical to the operation and maintenance of 

our town’s infrastructure, including parks and open spaces, streets and alleys, storm 

water management, and the successful completion of various capital projects that 

ensure the safety, sustainability, and quality of life for our residents; and 

 

WHEREAS,  Jason Elkins has embraced his responsibilities with professionalism, overseeing the 

care and maintenance of parks and open spaces that enhance the beauty and 

recreational value of our community, while also leading efforts in street and alley 

maintenance that keep our town safe and accessible; and 

 

WHEREAS,  under his leadership, the management of storm water systems has been handled with 

precision, safeguarding our community against flooding and promoting 

environmental health through sound practices; and 

 

WHEREAS,  Jason Elkins has effectively overseen numerous capital projects, ensuring they are 

completed efficiently, on time, and in a manner that aligns with the long-term vision 

and goals of the Town of Johnstown, contributing to the development and future 

prosperity of our town; and 

 

WHEREAS,  his contributions, leadership, and forward-thinking approach have strengthened our 

community, helping to maintain the infrastructure and services that are vital to the 

day-to-day operations and growth of Johnstown. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF 

JOHNSTOWN, COLORADO THAT:  

 

I, Mayor Michael P. Duncan, on behalf of the Town of Johnstown, do hereby proclaim, on October 

21, 2024 our recognition and appreciation of  

 

Jason Elkins 
 

for his outstanding service as Public Works Director. We commend his leadership, dedication, and 

commitment to excellence, and we look forward to his continued contributions to the success and 

growth of his new opportunity at the Ursa Major. 

 

By: ___________________________  

                Michael P. Duncan, Mayor 

The Community that Cares 
 


